

FULL OVERNIGHT CLOSURE OF SECTIONS OF HARLEM RIVER DRIVE FOR ROADWAY REPAIRS – APRIL 18 TO APRIL 22
The New York City Department of Transportation (DOT) will close the southbound Harlem River Drive from 125th Street to 127th Street to traffic on Monday, April 18th and on Tuesday, April 19th from midnight until 5 a.m. The northbound Harlem River Drive from 125th Street to 127th Street will be closed the following two nights, Wednesday and Thursday from midnight until 5 a.m. with all work completed by 5 a.m. on Friday, April 22nd. Motorists expecting to use the Harlem River Drive during these hours are urged to consider alternate routes. DOT will post signs along the route to guide motorists and is coordinating with NYPD to deploy Traffic Enforcement Agents at key intersections. 

During the southbound closure:

· All traffic must exit at Second Avenue/128th Street and can follow the posted detour to join the southbound FDR Drive at 125th Street.

· Motorists travelling from the George Washington Bridge are encouraged to use the Major Deegan Expressway and Henry Hudson Parkway as alternate routes.

· Motorists entering Manhattan via the Third Avenue Bridge will be directed onto Lexington Avenue to join the southbound FDR Drive at 116th Street.


During the northbound closure:

· The access ramps to the RFK Bridge and the Willis Avenue Bridge will remain open to traffic from the northbound FDR Drive.

· 96th Street will be the last opportunity to exit the northbound FDR Drive for local access. In the event motorists miss the exit they can take the Willis Avenue Bridge to the Major Deegan Expressway and use one of the other Harlem River bridges to return to Manhattan.

· The 96th Street entrance to the FDR Drive will be closed to all traffic and motorists will be directed to use First Avenue and follow the posted detour to join the northbound Harlem River Drive at 127th Street.

· Motorists travelling to the George Washington Bridge are encouraged to take the Willis Avenue Bridge and use the Major Deegan Expressway to join I-95.

For additional information call the office of the Manhattan Borough Commissioner at 212-839-6210.
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